THE CHESTER DIOCESAN GUILD OF CHURCH BELL-RINGERS

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

held at 

The Church Hall, Christ Church, Port Sunlight

on

Saturday 14th September 2002

1. Master’s Opening Remarks.  Peter remarked on the nice sunny day, the organisation that had gone like clockwork and we had now gathered after a splendid tea. He went on to say that he was pleased that we are an active Guild both in the ringing and socially and informed the Meeting that the Guild had received a special mention at the Central Council Meeting for the number of handbell peals we had scored.  It was recorded that the Guild is very active on Bell Restoration projects and Peter reminisced that in his triennium he was pleased to oversee the Millennium Celebrations and the Queen’s Jubilee Celebrations within the Guild.

The Master concluded by thanking all the active Guild Members for promoting the ringing in all its differing facets.

2.
Apologies for Absence  were received on behalf of John Birks, Sue Dyson, Frank Osbaldiston, Bill Gibbons, David Farrar, Peter Barker.

3. The Minutes of the last Meeting were accepted as a true record.

4. Matters arising from the Minutes  All items have been resolved.

5.
Annual Report  The Master commented that John Birks had done a superb job on the presentation; so much so that other Guilds at the Central Council Meeting were beginning to copy our format.


John will be preparing the next Report but thereafter he will have to stand down as Report Secretary.


It was noted that the back cover needs a redesign colourwise.

6.
Treasurer’s Report  The accounts will be shown in full in the Annual Report.  There is nothing to add except that we do need to input into the BRF to ensure future generations have bells.  Our involvement means a lot to the PCCs.

The Meeting approved the accounts and Alex Martin thanked the Treasurer.

7.
Bell Restoration Fund  It was suggested that there was a need to keep some funds in reserve to pay for the Guild Welcome leaflets and so the Meeting approved a transfer of £500.00 from the General Account to the BRF Account.

8.
 Subscription and Fees for 2003  The Treasurer proposed that the Annual Subscription be raised by £1.00 to £5.00 from the 1st January 2003 .  Seconded by Dennis Mottershead who also reminded Ringers of the article in the 2000 Report about The Rambling Ringers.  The Members passed the increase.

9.
Rule Change The proposed change to Rule G5 (as detailed in the Agenda) was read to the Meeting.


Alex Martin spoke to the proposal suggesting that 40 years is too soon in this present day, with increased life expectancy, and proposed that the qualifying age should be increased to 50 years.  The Meeting was informed that an AGM cannot accept an amendment at the Meeting. It has to be published to the Membership in advance.  The Meeting voted and passed the rule change.

10.
Constitution Change In Constitution 9a and after ‘9) The Librarian’ add ‘10) The Webmaster’.  This change was passed by the Meeting on a 2/3rds majority.

11.
Guild Programme for 2003 was confirmed as follows:-



8-Bell Striking Competition   

14th June

Wirral



6-Bell Striking Competition

12th July

Chester



Guild Festival and AGM

13th September
South

12.
Election of Officers 
a)
There has not been a nomination for Master.

At a Committee Meeting prior to this Meeting it was agreed to appoint Peter Wilkinson for a further twelve month term.

Alex Martin informed the Guild Members of the options that eventually determined the Committee’s decision and Mike Thomson spoke in support of the action.

A suggestion was made that the Guild should consider creating a post of Deputy Ringing Master, as Ringing Master Elect, to overcome this last minute rush.

b)
Mike Orme stood down as Peal Recorder and was thanked for his work.

Peter Humphreys nominated Ian Taylor as Peal Recorder and this was agreed by the Meeting.

c)
Nick Thomson agreed to take on a very low profile Press Officer’s commitment, to see how it worked out with his other commitments.

d)
All other Officers were re-elected.

e)
Peter Humphreys was nominated and voted into the post of Web Master.

13.
The 6-Bell Striking Competition Certificates were presented to the Bands.

14.
A Vote of Thanks was given by Ashley Pugh.  He thanked Peter Wilkinson, the Principal Officers and Guild Committee for their administration through the year; and to the Wirral Branch for the day, together with the Very Reverend Bagley (Bishop of Birkenhead), the Organist, Port Sunlight Ringers and the Cooks.

